
TBI Council Minutes – June 7th, 2018
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Certificate Presentations
Executive 
Committee Report

Meeting Norms

Public Introductions

	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members and staff introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  
Minutes from February 2018 meeting read and voted on. 
Scott presented Bruce, Jane and Sharon with Certificates of Appreciation for being on the Council.
Teresa discussed changes in membership on the Executive Committee and orienting new council members. She talked about how the committee focused on looking at the calendar, fiscal and contracting. She also talked about the budget, the Comprehensive plan and being proactive.  She also discussed the executive committee making sure time in individual TACs continued to be maximized. 
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.

Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
	Meeting minutes unanimously approved

	Publish Meeting minutes


	Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

BIAWA presentation
Lunch Recess

TAC Small Group Discussion
Council Discussion

Council Discussion 
Public Address
Adjourn
	Scott discussed:
· The Lifespan Respite Summit planned for June 18th, 2018.
· A contract for a TBI Respite Pilot in year two of the Lifespan Respite grant.
· Respite services in Washington presentation at the 2018 TBI Conference.
· Request for proposals for Support Group funding has completed. Amendments being processed for BIAWA, Seattle Brainworks, Service Alternatives and the Annual TBI Conference.
· Numbers from DSHS LTSS Services.
· Partnered with the University of Washington TBI/Department of Corrections Project – DOC TBI Task Force. 
· Continued partnerships with the following:

· Disability Rights Washington Disability Advisory Council
· The TBI Model Symptoms Advisory Board 

· The Person Center Outcomes Research Institute TBI Transitions from Acute to Post-Acute Care Project
· DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team
· The Western Washington Advisory Group for the Washington State Older Adult Falls Prevention Action Plan
· The Lifespan Respite Washington Coalition
· The Lifespan Respite Washington Coalition, and
· The Annual Tribal ALTSA HCS AAA Summit Agenda Planning Team

· Provided Outreach and Awareness materials for the following:

· 2018 Washington State TBI Conference
· Healthy Kids Day at the Lakewood YMCA
· 2018 Inland Northwest TBI Symposium
· 2018 Washington State Caregiver Conference

· Washington/Oregon Adult Protective Services Collaboration

· Governance Committee member Heidi Hill participated as a panelist with the State Independent Living Council meeting in Richland, WA. 
· Executive Committee member Daniella Clark connected with the Governor’s Committee on Disability Issues and Employment Community Outreach Town Hall and the Governor’s Veterans Affairs Advisory Committee Town Hall, both in Pullman, WA. 
· Council staff participated and will continue to participate on the Home and Community Services Service Experience Team (SET).
· TBI Awareness materials were provided to Providence Regional Medical Center Everett Nursing Education Department.

· Sharon Ashman composed a TBI awareness blurb for the OSPI March 2018 Special Education Update, coordinated by Lee Collyer.

· Scott wrote a TBI awareness article for the upcoming July edition of the DSHS Health Home Herald newsletter.

· Scott discussed the TBI Conference, and each Council member that attended spoke about what they liked and didn’t like about the conference.
· Discussed SFY 2018 budget through April, the Revenue and Expenditures forcast through the end of July 2018 and reported on the 12T Account Balance projection through FY20.
· Discussed report from the Washington State Patrol in reference to 300 open positions across Washington State through 2021.
Deborah Crawley, Executive Director of the Brain Injury Alliance of Washington (BIAWA) and Council member gave a presentation on the Washington Brain Injury Resource Center and other services provided by the BIAWA. She discussed:
· BIAWA’s Vision and Mission statements.
· Free support services provided by the BIAWA and how they use an empowering client-centered approach to support.

· Who is currently on the BIAWA staff, how many are Certified Brain Injury Specialists, and how much money was invested in staff development and training.
· The Resource center contract history with the State of Washington, budget increase history, calling data, and monthly reports.
· Statistical phone call data during the 2015/2017 contract, how many calls have been provided by the Resource Center this fiscal year, and how many individuals were provided support during the same contract period.
· Reasons for calling the Resource Line during the 2015/2017 contract years.

· Resource Management for Pediatrics and Adults and number of individuals served.

· Individuals that benefitted from direct support through in-person resource management and how many goals were set and achieved during the 2015/2017 contract.

· Adding data subset available for evaluation and started collecting information in September 2015.

· Connecting individuals to need supports.

· The online Resource Database.

· Conferences and outreach.

· March Awareness activities and highlights.

· Collaborations with Council members and contractors.

· Support Group support.

· Academic Scholarships and social engagements.

Council was divided into the TAC Groups (Access to Care, Community Living, and Reintegration) to review and reflect on accomplishments during the current comprehensive plan and discuss recommendations for the next comprehensive plan. Members of the public were divided into their own TAC.  
Council returned to large group and shared their findings.

Community Living – Andrea, Kylie, Mary (proxy for Rick), Jeff, Betsy (Jeff reports)-
· Everything hinges on diagnosis not being identified or tracked. Individuals need specific intervention in the “trauma” phase, the initial phase and the triage portion of injury.
· Provider education will influence data.
· Fixing insurance issues might not be achievable by council.

Access to Care – Jane, Teresa, Taku, Lee, Dan, Ray, Heidi, Marisa (Teresa reports)-

· Identify population to target kids, tribes, and veterans geographically.
· Increase and strengthen provider capacity, education and training.
· Advise and educate insurance coverage groups on providing services and supports. 
· Establish agreements with private, state agencies, schools, tribal governments, federal governments and others to develop and provide service. 
· Continue to leverage relationships and re-evaluate objectives.

· Council needs more funding. Current systems are stretched and not working.

· Expand the definition of housing. Include residential setting, training, maybe pay a special rate?
Reintegration – Ted, Bruce, Megan, Karie, Daniella, Karen, Elizabeth, Sharon, Mike (Karie reports)-

· Leveraging curriculum and strategic supports. 
· Enhance training for pre-service professionals and establish partnerships. 
· Distribute materials.
Public TAC (Gloria Reports) – 

· Focus on public awareness.

· Does not like the current structure of the comprehensive plan.

· Focus on employment supports and employer education. Look at the DVR and DD model.
· Provide law enforcement training.

· Universities offering mental health degree curriculum needs to be inclusive in meeting the needs of the TBI population.

· Insurance coverage needs to cover Neuropsychological evaluations (currently not covered).

· Provide training materials that promote education, reach out to minorities.

· Transportation is a very big issues for the TBI population.

The Council discussed today’s meeting. 
· Would like to have more time for TAC group work at the August meeting. Would like to have the speaker scheduled for the afternoon.
· Appreciated the facilitation of the TAC groups. Did a good job with sticking to the agenda. 
· Appreciated Deborah’s BIAWA presentation. It provided good information.
· Would like two mics at the next meeting. 
· Would like to see about using the lunch room as a break out space at the next meeting. 
· Appreciated the flexibility and honesty and trying to make the process better. 
Public attendees addressed the council and thanked the council for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	
	


TBIC Members Present---Bruce Santy, Jane Thompson, Betsy Jansen, Teresa Claycamp, Marisa Osorio, Daniella Clark, Deborah Crawley, Sharon Ashman, Elizabeth York, Jeff Hartson, Andrea Valdez, Michael Smith, Taku Mineshita, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Megan Grundbrecher, Karie Ranier, Kylie Uriostegui, Heidi Hill, Lee Collyer
TBIC Members Absent---Ted Ryle, Rick Torrance, CPT Pete Stone, Ray Switzer
Public Guests---Mary Baldwin (proxy for Rick Torrance), Nick Mehrnoosh, Gloria Kraegal, Courtney Wayment, Penny Wayment, Aruna Bhuta, John Anderson, Nicole Klein, Susan Clark-Turnipseed, Allison Mulner, Katie Tse, Kendal Miller 

Facilitators Present---Maralise Hood-Quan, Will Henderson
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus
